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SENATE INQUIRY INTO POVERTY & FINANCIAL HARDSHIP

WOLLONGONG SESSION 2/7/03

SUBMISSION INTO THE INCREASE IN NUMBERS OF PEOPLE IN POVERTY & HARDSHIP 

My name is John Bilboe.  I am a citizen who is concerned about the increase in poverty in the Illawarra area.

I see this on a day to day basis when I work in a voluntary capacity in an “Opportunity Shop” in the Wollongong CBD.  I also observe this when I deliver “Meals on Wheels” in my local community.

I believe that a number of Government, both State and Federal, programs/policies over the last 20 years have lead to an increase in this issue today.

My main concern is in the area of those people with psychiatric problems or those who have a developmental delay. These peoples in the main cannot shout for themselves or can not be courted for their vote at election time because under the Election Act they cannot vote. However, the carers, families and advocates can vote.

The policies of “normalization” “the Richmond Report” and “The level playing field” are the main policies which I believe have had an effect on the numbers of people with psychiatric, developmental delay having problems with financial hardship and poverty.

The aim of these policies was to allow people with these disabilities to live as “normal” a life as possible.  This is a noble idea in itself and one I agree with, but the policies need substance and backing and this is where these policies failed.

People in institutions (Richmond concept) were placed in boarding houses or group homes.  Over time, because of the lack of support and services, these people moved on i.e. quite often onto park benches, into bins and below bridges or into our State prisons.  In the latter case, at least they got food and shelter and medical attention.  So one could say they moved from one institution to another institution.  

Then we have the greatest “snow” job put over on to Australian people other than the GST. “The Level Playing Field” reducing or taking away tariff protection from many of those firms where labour was intensive. These firms of which many shut down because of their uncompetiveness were also employers of people who had disabilities or subcontracted work to business that solely employed people with disabilities.

I did think that charity started at home, but when I see and hear of the millions of dollars given in aid and other assistance to overseas actions and causes it only makes me wonder in despair at Governments’ understanding at what is really happening in their own communities.

If Governments move policies like the abovementioned then they also have the responsibility of picking and cleaning up the fallout of their failed policies. 

I believe that there is a strong possibility in the near future that class actions will be made against both State and Federal Governments for their mishandling and their failure to care for people with psychiatric and intellectual disabilities. 

Action must be taken immediately to safe guard those who are the vulnerable in our society by ensuring that the support services and moneys are in place or available to meet the unmet needs.

This issue is both a State and Federal issue and should not be used as a political football between Governments, that is immoral, when these peoples and those caring for them are in desperate need of financial need.

I thank you for the opportunity to comment on this most pressing and important matter. 
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